St. Cyprian's Mission Board Minutes

February 18, 2014
Board Members Present: Fr. Ted Voorhees, Sue Ann Weber, John Miller, Nell Toensmann, Richard Taylor, and Barbara Mitchell 
Board Members Absent:  Joe Finnegan, and Gray Mason
Others Present: Holly Lepick 
Handouts

1. Agenda

2. Opening and Closing Prayers

3. Minutes from January Meeting
4. January Financial Statements 
5. Commons Financials/Corinthian Fund
The meeting opened with prayer at 6:00 p.m. in the Mission House.
The minutes from the January Mission Board meeting were read. 
*Motion to accept the January minutes, seconded and carried.
The minutes from the Annual Meeting were tabled until March.

Report from the Treasurer 
Financial Statements- 
*Motion to accept the January Financial Statement and the Corinthian Fund Report, seconded and carried.
New Business

Commons- VerdiGo was not upfront about the need for the pavers to be sealed and the estimate they provided was high. Sue Ann contacted Paver Sealing Plus in Jacksonville; their main business is sealing pavers. They were very helpful and offered technical assistance if we wish to do the job ourselves. Their project estimate was considerably less than VerdiGo (approx. $2,200 vs. $3,600). They also advised Sue Ann that the time frame for recoating did not have to be as frequent as VerdiGo had implied. They had said recoating should be done every 2 years, Paver Sealing Plus recommends every 3-4 years for a surface that will not have any vehicle traffic.

*Motion to approve $2,400 for paver sealing, seconded and approved.

We will be collecting bids for the outdoor chapel and hope to have them by the March Board meeting.

Wedding Fees- The current fee for weddings is $500 quite a bit cheaper than any known competition. With the increased visibility of the church and interest in weddings, it is a good time to consider a price increase. 

*Motion to increase the Fee to $750 for the rest of 2014 and then to $1,000 in 2015.

Reports

Weddings- The Website had 127 unique visitors 52% of total traffic came from a Google search and 15% came from the church website. 3 brides have made contact through the website in the past month, 2 emailed directly and one called directly. We have 4 paid deposits for 2014 and 2 for 2015.
Church Website- Amy Robb demonstrated the template for the new site. She is still waiting for some of the content from individual contributors, but hopes to have the site live by the end of the week.
Outreach- All the programs are doing well. Amy will try to get some appropriate pictures for the Church website.
Jr. Warden Report- The man from St. Francis House we hired to do the lawn maintenance has stopped coming. Sue Ann will look for someone else.
Sr. Warden Report- None.
Vicar’s Report- 
Vespers- About 118 attended on Sunday to hear Deeh Israel speak and the Roland Fleming Trio play. March will be St. Patrick’s Day themed, though the musicians have yet to be finalized.
Parking- Fr Ted finally had a response to his inquiry about parking on MLK. He was told that parking would be allowed after 5pm on weekdays and on Saturdays and Sundays all day.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm
Respectfully Submitted, Holly Lepick
